Ref. No. CA/5/2025/PGETA ¥
April 15, 2025

1. TO ALL SECRETARIES OF HIGHER/TECHNICAL EDUCATION IN

STATES/UTS OF INDIA

TO ALL DIRECTORS OF TECHNICAL EDUCATION IN STATES/UTS OF INDIA

TO ALL THE HEADS OF ARCHITECTURAL INSTITUTIONS

IMPARTING RECOGNIZED ARCHITECTURAL QUALIFICATIONS IN THE

COUNTRY

4, TO ALL THE UNIVERSITIES AWARDING B.ARCH./M.ARCH. DEGREE IN THE
COUNTRY

w N

Subject:- Conduct of Council of Architecture — Post Graduate Entrance Test in
Architecture (PGETA) for admission into 1styear of Post Graduate
Programmes for the academic session 2025-2026 -reg.

Dear Sir/ Madam,

| am pleased to inform you that the Council of Architecture (COA) shall be conducting
the Post Graduate Entrance Test in Architecture (PGETA) 2025 at the national level
for admission to postgraduate programmes offered by COA-approved architectural
institutions for the academic session 2025-2026. The PGETA 2025 will be held on the
following dates:

o 4th May 2025 (Sunday)
o 25th May 2025 (Sunday)
e 15th June 2025 (Sunday)

The entrance test will be conducted in the form of a Computer-Based Test (CBT) at
designated centres across the country. Each test will be held from 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM,
with a duration of two hours. Candidates may appear for a maximum of three attempts in
PGETA 2025. The PGETA 2025 information brochure is available on the websites:
Council of Architecture: www.coa.gov.in and PGETA Portal: www.pgeta.in. Candidates
and institutions are advised to refer to the official websites for updates and further
instructions.

All the institutions approved by the Council for imparting B.Arch. and/or M.Arch. degree
programme in the country are therefore requested to bring this to the notice of the students
currently pursuing Final year B.Arch. course enabling them to appear for PGETA 2025 for
admission into Post Graduate programme in Architecture and also ensure that candidates
are admitted into 1%t year of PG programme being iprpatted by them for the academic
session 2025-2026, based on the PGETA conducte & COA.”

—v’s

Contd..p/2



In case the centralised admission process for PG programme in Architecture has
commenced in any State/UT, the concerned admission authority may process the
admissions in the programme as per their respective processes and/or may also fill up

~ seats on the basis of the PG Test conducted by the Council.

In light of the above, all institutions, universities, and admission authorities are kindly
requested to take note of the Post Graduate Entrance Test in Architecture (PGETA) being
conducted by the Council for admissions to postgraduate architecture programmes for the
academic session 2025-2026, and to take appropriate action accordingly at their end.

Thanking you,
Y ithfully,
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R.K. Oberoi
Registrar



